MCCI Board Minutes

February 15, 2005

Compiled by Philippe Deguise

Attending the meeting were:

Mik Muller – Board Chair

Veronica Phaneuf – Treasurer

Philippe Deguise – Clerk

 Barbara Stewart – BM

Kit Henry – BM

Mike Farrick – Ex Officio

David Detmold - Staff

Chris Janke

Eamon Weinheimer

1. Mik provided an overview of the history of MCCI and the contract to provide local cable access to the town. He explained that after several years of service to the town, the Montague Selectboard had granted the contract to provide cable services to the town to GCTV. The Board of MCCI has been waiting for the composition of the Selectboard to change to one more favorable to making the RFP process possible.  RFP = Request for Proposal

There is an RFP committee. Its responsibility is to put together a proposal and to convince the Selectboard of its merit. As of today, the process is on hold, awaiting the recommendation of the Cable Advisory Committee (CAC) to the Selectboard.

Chris asked what the status of that committee is, whether it is temporary or long-term. Mik explained that it has been around a long time and that there once was an overlap between its membership and that of the MCCI Board. Mike explained that the role of the CAC is to advocate for the growth of cable in the town. The CAC is appointed by the Selectboard.

Eamon asked if it is possible to see on paper how the money for the local cable access provider is allocated. The answer is that it is not. Mik and David explained that Comcast pay the town $ 70,000/yr, paid in quarterly installments to provide the service. In addition two $ 50,000 capital improvement grants are allocated over a ten year period.

Mik added that GCTV does not spend the same percent of time on the coverage of Montague as is provided for in its budget from the Comcast payment.


2. Treasurer’s Report

Veronica was not able to provide specifics due to being ill and having been on vacation. However she did state that MCCI is currently meeting its financial obligations, although narrowly at best. She urged the board to consider fundraising and suggested the arts festival or blossom festival as opportunities.

David talked about the methods of fundraising used by other local enterprises such as the Shea Theater. Philippe asked the board what it felt was appropriate during the RFP process in regard to the image provided by the method of fundraising. A wine and cheese evening for those with financial resources was suggested. David felt it was important to access the community as a whole in the process.

Chris said he felt it was very important to articulate the reasons why returning the cable contract to MCCI was a good idea. It was agreed by the entire board that this was key. Some suggestions included a tri-fold leaflet to hand out in public places and a video of accomplishments of MCCI over the years. It was informally decided that a ten-minute video that could be shown in public places would be a good idea. The video could be played in stores and on GCTV. It would highlight such events as the anniversary parade, the girl’s softball game and the Native American ceremony. Kit was asked if youth would participate in the making of the video and in being interviewed. He said he and others would be glad to.


3. The Montague Reporter Report

David provided an overview of the paper. It is nearly three years old and growing steadily.  It is largely self-sustaining, but would benefit from more financial stability. There needs to be more advertising sales. David said he did not have the time to do this currently. The work of the paper he said is being carried by himself and by volunteers. The newspaper must become a long-term resource he added. It was founded by a group of citizens who felt MCCI could not go out without a fight when it lost the cable contract.

Chris said he did not know that The Montague Reporter was a project of MCCI and added that most people in town probably did not either. David said the mast head would be redesigned to add that information, likely on page 2 or 4. 

David informed the board that a new poetry section will be added to the paper in April thanks to Chris.

Chris asked if there were subcommittees of the MCCI Board. Mik said that currently there is only the RFP subcommittee. It was decided to form a Montague Reporter committee an call it “Friends of the Montague Reporter.” Philippe will take responsibility for writing an article about it as well as reaching out to the community. Potential dates for the first meeting are Tuesday, March 8 or the 23rd.


    4. The next meeting of the MCCI Board is Tuesday, March 15 at 6 P.M. at the office.

